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 LivCom international environmental awards 2010 heads to ‘Windy City’
Organisers of the International Awards for Liveable Communities (LivCom) have announced that the 2010 Awards Finals will also be hosted by Chicago, USA.

Following the success of LivCom 2009, which was held in the Czech Republic city of Pilsen, this year’s finals (4th – 8th November) cross the Atlantic to the state of Illinois.
Chicago boasts a record of environmental leadership in the USA and the city’s Mayor, Richard M Daley, has set out key pledges to tackle climate change. 
Speaking at the launch of his Chicago Climate Action programme, Mayor Daley spoke of his ambition for the city.
 “Early on in my administration, I made a commitment to enhance our environment and make Chicago the most environmentally friendly city in the nation. When I became Mayor, “climate change” wasn’t on the radar for most cities, states and nations around the world – or even for most people.

“But I believed then and believe even more deeply today that when you do such things as planting trees and creating open space, when you invest resources to remove pollution from the air and encourage the construction of buildings that are smart for the environment, then you enhance quality of life for all the residents of the city.”

The Chicago Climate Action Plan outlines five strategies covering;
· Energy Efficient Buildings 

· Clean & Renewable Energy Sources 

· Improved Transportation Options 

· Reduced Waste & Industrial Pollution 

· Adaptation to climate change


Alan Smith, founder and chief executive of LivCom, said: “Chicago is recognized around the world as a leader in protecting our environment. Mayor Daley’s objectives match closely those of LivCom in seeking to bring about environmental changes that will have a cumulative impact on the planet as well as benefiting local communities.

“I am delighted that Chicago is hosting the 2010 LivCom. Coming after Copenhagen, this will be an important year for these awards in demonstrating civic capacity to tackle global challenges.”

The LivCom Awards were launched internationally in 1997 and are endorsed by the United Nations Environment Programme and the scheme is run as a UK Registered Charity. 

LivCom Awards are made in three categories covering Whole City, Sustainable Projects and a Bursary Award which sees match funding of £10,000 go to the winning project. Last year’s winner in this category was Chrudim, Czech Republic for the regeneration of a recreation area.

A new country has been represented at the LivCom Awards in each of the past eleven years, and now more 50 countries are regularly represented.  Political delegates confirm that being exposed to the presentations of cities from other countries and cultures has provided many policy ideas that could be effectively introduced in their own community. 
To take part in the awards, communities need to register by 31 May 2010 and contribute written submissions by 30 June. Initial judging will take place during the summer before the announcement of this year’s finalists.
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